YACHTING WORLD DAYBOAT ASSOCIATION

Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee

held on 13th November, 2010 at
Bosham Sailing Club
Present:

Iain Macpherson


Hon.Chairman




Bob Davis



Hon. Treasurer




Cass Macpherson


Hon. Secretary




David Cake




Sue Clayton

Kath Davis




Peter Hewitt
Sally Hewitt



John Lokier




Phil Lokier
Tim Parkinson



Deb Struthers

1.
Apologies for absence:  Geoff Honey
2.
Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on Sunday, 14th August, 2010 which had been circulated prior to the meeting, were approved.

3.
Matters Arising
It was reported that the £500 owed to the Association by Chris Somner had now been received.             

4.
Treasurer’s Report
A summary report of income and expenditure since 14th August 2010 was circulated 


to the attending committee and was duly noted and discussed.
Revised bank mandate forms were tabled for completion and signature.  It was agreed that if the bank required a separate minute authorising the changes, this would be prepared by the Chairman and Bob Davis and approved by the committee after circulating it by e-mail. 
5.
Moulds Storage and Insurance

It was reported that contrary to earlier expectations, Chris Somner might now not be able to store the moulds.  He had, in fact, returned them to the previous location in the hotel garage despite our having told the hotel owners that we would no longer require the space.  Although the hotel had still not been sold, the possibility of or having to find a new location loomed in the not too distant future.  It was agreed that we should be prepared to move the moulds.
As matters stood the Association had no insurance cover of its own on the moulds and it was agreed that we should make enquiries as to what cover was available and its cost. Peter Hewitt agreed to commence these enquiries and it was further suggested that we might also seek advice from the RYA.  In the meantime, we would also ascertain whether the moulds were covered by Chris Somner’s insurance.
6.
Race Certificate Format/Measurement
It was agreed that the format and words of the race certificates be reviewed and altered to clarify certain possible confusions.

Measurement of boats on change of ownership was currently not required.  While it was agreed that no change would be made at this stage, the procedure would be kept under consideration in light of circumstances.
7.
Dayboat Week 2011  Castle Cove

It was reported that Castle Cove would be charging us £140 and it was suggested that the Association should charge £170 per boat.  It was further suggested that a small increase (to say, £175/180) should be considered.
The Chairman reported that he had sent a draft Notice of Race and Programme of events to CCSC.  The sailing programme was discussed and broadly agreed. The social side is to be arranged. It was suggested that a visit to the Olympic Centre/Portland House could be organised.  It was also suggested that a meal at the Gurkha Restaurant in Weymouth might be fun and Cass Macpherson agreed to check out the possibility of a block booking.
8.
Ladies Race/Opportunity Race
It was suggested that a new race format should be considered.  In this, teams of two boats would be drawn at the start of Dayboat Week, consisting of a boat from the top half of the fleet (as ranked in the previous Dayboat Week points series) and one from the bottom half.  Although these boats would not race as a team, the faster boat would be allowed to mentor the slower boat.  A trophy would be awarded to the team with best combined score.  It was agreed that, although this was not a specific replacement of the Ladies Race, for which entries had declined over the years, it was a constructive idea which might help to encourage those in the lower half of the fleet. Tim Parkinson showed the very impressive trophy newly presented by erstwhile members of the Weston Bay Yacht Club and it was agreed that this should be used for the pairs trophy.  In 2011 the Ladies Race would be sailed and the pairs trophy would also be included.  It was further agreed that the helm and crew of the slower boat of the winning crew would take the trophy home.
9.
Future Dayboat Week Venues


2012 Torbay - still a few details to be cleared up. Sue Clayton is going to meet the

Sailing Secretary again soon – still not a definite booking.


2013 Rock -  seems to be a favourite.  The tides have to be checked out to see if 

it is viable.  The Association is to reply to a letter received earlier this year from Rock Sailing Club to confirm that we are interested in going there again.

[Note: Since the meeting, it has been ascertained that the tides in Rock at the end of May 2013, will be unsuitable for our programme.  It was, therefore, decided to try to switch Torbay and Rock so as to go to Rock in 2012 and Torbay in 2013.  Sue has sounded out Torbay, who have no objection and so Rock have been asked to book us in for end-May 2012.] 

10.
Alexandra Palace Dinghy Show  5/6 March 2011


All preparation are in hand.  The final payment will be sent when the invoice arrives.


We shall order carpet again as it did make an improvement to the stand this year.

New photographs to be sorted including ones from Lockie McKenzie, who built his own boat this year no. ? and is now sailing at Bosham Sailing Club.  Also possible photographs of another new dayboat being build at Lyme Regis by Sean Quail. His boat has provisionally been given the number DB 671.
Peter Hewitt has kindly offered to take his new boat the Stand. He will deliver and collect it.

Rota to be done.  Cass will email the committee to see who would like to help on the stand over the two days and helping to set up on the Friday night and break down on Sunday evening.

11.
New Members Handbook


Tim Parkinson circulated a proposed script for the new members’ handbook.  This 


was discussed and it was decided that it would be called ‘New Handbook’ .  There


were several alterations to the script and also decided that the current date would be 

put on the back page.
12.
AOB


Mail shot material and DB Notes contributions needed by everyone by the end of November.

13.
Date of next meeting -  early February at the Hewitts’ home.  Choice of dates will be 

circulated by email very shortly.

[Note: 5th February 2011]
14.
Close – there being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting.
……………………………………………….




…………………….






   Chairman





           Date
